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From: <vicki.scarfi2@bigpond.com>
To: <jessie.giblett@planning.nsw.gov.au>
Date: 1/08/2013 4:36 PM
Subject: Ardmore Park Quarry Modification (MP 07_0155 Mod 2)

Re your reference 13/10459-1

Dear Sir

I wish to lodge both My & my Mothers ( H M Boole ) objections to this proposal 

1. My Mother who is 88 and myself have just moved away from Sydney for health reasons, My Mum 
has as I am sure you will understand a 88 several health issues, I have just recently been diagnosed 
with ephemera My lung specialist advised my best cause of action was to go no oxygen treatment or 
move away for the city to the country, where I would receive the best treatment possible fresh air, big 
tracks rolling past of front will most defiantly ruin the quality of the air.

2. Windellama road is in no condition to handle big trucks, it is in parts far to narrow for a truck and a 
car to past each other, it has pot holes almost all the way to Goulburn, and the floodway goes under 
water if it sprinkles let alone rain

3. This is by far my most important objection to this preposal, Windellama road has Windellama 
Primary school on it, the school is on both sides of the road the school buildings on one side and the 
sports field on the other side.big trucks even if they were willing to do 40KMP at all time when they 
passed the school, they would still cause fatalities if they where to hit a small  child, keeping in mind 
that the school has children who are only 5 Years old.
And weekly they have play group for several CHILDREN WHO ARE UNDER SCHOOL AGE.

Children of this age are extremely easy to distract and big trucks going past will distract them 
especially any young boys.

Pleas do all you can to protect the youth of today, we will very much need the in the future

Yours Faithfully

Vicki A Scarfi


